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LETTER FROM THE CHAIR

As the new Board Chair, I would like to first recognize  
my predecessor, Amy Murphy. HOME WORKS!’s foundation 
and the Board of Directors’ strength is a credit to Amy’s 
leadership over the last six years. I am so grateful to  
have Amy as a partner in her new role as Board Chair 
Emeritus acting as a key advisor for HOME WORKS!.  
Many thanks to Amy for all she has accomplished and for 
her future contributions!

This is a very exciting time for HOME WORKS!. As the 
organization continues to evolve and grow, our Board 
continues to play a critical role in shaping this great program 
for future success. I am thrilled to see leaders from a 
diverse set of companies and organizations come together 
for the common goal of helping children succeed through parent and family engagement. 
Operating as a high-performing nonprofit is a key success measure which we bring to 
every meeting and discussion. Our Board, in partnership with our organizational leaders, 
continues to build on best practices. The insights we have gathered from evaluation 
ultimately help us positively affect even more children in our community.

Board engagement at HOME WORKS! is strong. Each board member is actively engaged at 
board meetings and as members on finance, program, fundraising, operational excellence, 
and governance committees. Our diverse Board benefits from leadership from many 
professions including a deep presence from the education sector. 

After serving on the Board for the last four years and seeing our development as an 
organization, I am elated by what the future holds for the families we support and those 
we will reach in the coming years. To our donors, I want you to know your participation in 
this mission is essential, and on behalf of our Board of Directors, I want you to know that 
we deeply appreciate your contributions to this great program.

Jeff Esserman
Board Chair

Tosha Bridges – Parent  |  Gateway Elementary, SLPS

After the home visit, I received daily calls from Ms. Jackson updating me 
on my son’s behavior. Ms. Jackson made a huge difference in his life. 
His latest scores have come up and he behaves better now. I am seeing 
differences at school and at home. 

“ “



WHO WE SERVED

Charter School
La Salle Middle

Hazelwood School District
Southeast Middle 

Marshall School District
Early Childhood Learning Center
Benton Elementary
Eastwood Elementary
Northwest Elementary
Southeast Elementary
Spainhower 

Mehlville School District
Beasley Elementary

Normandy School District
Lucas Crossing Elementary

Parkway School District
Fern Ridge High

St. Louis Public Schools
Gateway Elementary
Meramec Elementary
Stix Early Childhood Center
Patrick Henry Elementary
Vashon High
Woerner Elementary

School District of University City
Brittany Woods Middle
University City High

Wentzville School District
Frontier Middle
Heritage Primary
Prairie View Elementary
Stone Creek Elementary

MAP OF SCHOOLS SERVED

CENTRAL MISSOURI



2018-2019 ACCOMPLISHMENTS

98% of parents surveyed 
at family dinners reported 
that attending made them 
feel welcome and more 
connected to their  
child’s school.

On April 15th 2019 HOME 
WORKS! CEO & Founder, 
Karen Kalish, spoke on St. 
Louis Public Radio’s St. Louis 
on the Air about the impact 
of HOME WORKS! in St. 
Louis area schools. Karen 
was accompanied by Diane 
Dymond, Principal of Stix 
Early Childhood Center (St. 
Louis Public Schools), and Lisa 
Pines, Vashon High (SLPS).

In March 2019, HOME 
WORKS! CEO & Founder 
Karen Kalish and Wentzville 
School District Superintendent 
Dr. Curtis Cain sat down with 
Mike Ferguson on Missouri 
Viewpoints to share the 
positive role home visits play 
in improving  
student success. 

On October 26, 2018, Fox 
2 News covered a HOME 
WORKS! family dinner at 
Stix Early Childhood Center 
(SLPS) and interviewed 
teachers and families about 
the impact HOME WORKS! 
has made.

IN THE NEWS

98%

68%

93%

97%

88%

85%

68%

97% of surveyed teachers 
reported that home visits 
strengthened their  
understanding of their 
students’ cultures and 
home lives.

93% of surveyed teachers 
reported that home visits 
provided them with practical 
information or insights that 
they could use to inform 
their teaching practices 
and to individualize 
student instruction. 

88% of surveyed parents 
reported that teacher home 
visits were “extremely helpful” 
or “very helpful” in providing 
new ideas and resources 
to support their child’s 
learning at home. 

85% of surveyed teachers 
reported that home visits 
improved their relationships 
with their student’s 
families “very much.”

68% of teachers observed 
improvement in students 
who had issues with 
academic performance. 



STAFF SPOTLIGHTS

Betty Tobler
Program Leader

What do you like about working at HOME WORKS!?

At HOME WORKS! we touch the future through each 
individual child, the siblings, and the parents. Our parent 
and family engagement intervention asks families to practice 
regular one-on-one academic support with their children, 
which has the capacity to transform families and communities. 
Through parent and family engagement we see a ripple 
effect from the child to the family, to the neighborhood, and 
eventually to our society. If enough teachers work to build 
strong relationships with their students’ families, we will see 
real change for our society. What we do for one impacts us 
all, as long as we sustain it.

How has your role at HOME WORKS! changed over  
the years?

My role as program leader has evolved over the last five 
years. Now, teacher trainings are conducted by program 
leaders instead of a designated trainer, which allows program 
leaders to deepen their relationships with each school. Last 
year, program leaders began accompanying teachers on a few 
home visits. This is a great idea because it allows program 
leaders to observe home visits as they are being conducted, 
which provides a wealth of information for program evaluation 
and development. Program leaders are also now visiting the 
classrooms of teachers to provide encouragement  
and support.

What improvements and successes have you seen 
over the years at HOME WORKS!?

We have come a long way with data collection and with 
program monitoring since I began with HOME WORKS! 
in March of 2014. Moving to a computerized database to 
generate reports came with a learning curve; however, the 
resulting efficiency and analysis made this move more than 
worthwhile. With continued improvements each year, our 
current database applications have made it so much easier to 
provide up-to-date reports and program evaluations with our 
teachers and schools. Along with the continued improvements 
made to the data collection process has come direct portal 
access for lead teachers who can now register and update 
their accounts in the data portal, register for training, 
enter their home visits, and make certain corrections. Site 
coordinators at each school can now monitor their school’s 
progress by accessing the portal directly and then use that 
information to better support the program.

HOME WORKS! 
Parent
Northwest Elementary, 
Marshall

My son was scared 
and cried for the 
first two weeks of 
school. We had a 
home visit, and 
he became more 
comfortable with 
his teacher and 
has not cried since 
the home visit. We 
ALL became more 
comfortable with 
the teachers and 
the school. 

“
“



STAFF SPOTLIGHTS

Why do you think data collection and analysis are 
so important at HOME WORKS!? 

Management expert, Peter Drucker said, “You can’t 
manage what you can’t measure.” Data collection and 
analysis are critical to understand the impact of the 
program and to know if we are achieving our program’s 
objectives. HOME WORKS! must know if schools are 
successfully implementing the program. Data on home 
visits and teacher and staff participation can indicate 
whether a school is having issues and in need of more 
support. Also, data helps us improve the program’s 
components and teacher training. Our number one goal 
is to collect and analyze data to learn, grow, and improve 
so that we can ultimately obtain evidence that supports 
replicating our program in schools everywhere.

How has your role at HOME WORKS! changed  
over the years? 

When I started at HOME WORKS! five years ago, the 
position was brand new. A simple web-based portal for 
teachers to log home visits had just been launched – 
before visits had been logged on paper forms. A need 
for real-time information about the program existed, so 
I developed monthly visit and program fidelity metrics 
using spreadsheets. Over the years, my role has changed 
as I now manage a larger quantity of data, greater in 
complexity in a more sophisticated database that provides 
some real-time information. We have worked with outside 
evaluators to help HOME WORKS! implement a powerful 
tool to ensure data accuracy and to generate reports. 

Kathy Coyle
Data Manager

Julia Binning – Teacher | Heritage Primary, Wentzville

I was nervous about the visit because I needed to address a student 
who was below grade level. (In kindergarten, students should know 
52 letters. He only knew 21.) With my colleague’s help, we talked 
about further enrichment opportunities for him in a safe space – in 
the home – where nobody would be judged. I was so pleased we 
could address this challenge in a comfortable, non-threatening place 
away from school. 

“ “

What improvements 
and successes have you 
seen over the years at 
HOME WORKS!?  

The second iteration of our 
database makes it easier 
for teachers to log visits, 
reduces errors in visit 
logs, and gives schools the 
capability to view program 
data online. Schools can see 
how many visits have been 
completed, by which staff, 
and to which students.



DONOR SPOTLIGHT

What makes you support  
HOME WORKS!?

We read about HOME WORKS! in 
Sophisticated Giving and we were 
immediately struck by the program’s 
approach to increase students’ ability 
to learn. HOME WORKS! is innovative 
and that attracted our attention. Karen 
Kalish established the organization by 
thinking outside the box to address an 
important need in the St. Louis area 
and the wider community.

We support HOME WORKS! because it 
supports the whole world in which the 
students live. Teachers make visits to their 
students’ homes and offer parents advice 
and direction on how parents can assist 
in their children’s learning. The home 
visits are coupled with family dinners held 
at their child’s school, and this creates a 
community of friendships and collaboration 
between schools and families. We went to 
a school dinner at Hazelwood Southeast 
Middle attended by parents, students, and 
their siblings. Teachers, counselors, and 
administrators were there, and we had a 
great time. We also like innovation.

We continue to give to HOME WORKS! 
because we believe strongly in its approach 
to making permanent changes in the lives of 
students. HOME WORKS! has the statistics to 
prove their efforts have made big impacts.

What is your favorite aspect about the 
HOME WORKS! program? 

Our favorite aspect about HOME WORKS! is 
its dedication to getting the parents involved 
in their children’s education. That alone 
creates increased attendance at schools and 
better grades, and it also honors a healthy 
family life and creates stronger bonds 
between families within the school.

Amy & Jeff Call

Families and teachers 
join together at a 
HOME WORKS! 
family dinner, 
December 2018.



BY THE NUMBERS

6,751
Total People Impacted

2,263
Total Visits

1,714
Students Visited

3    Early Childhood Centers

12	 Elementary Schools

9 	        Parent Teacher Learning Team Meetings
551     Families at Parent Teacher Learning  
	       Team Meetings
86       Teacher Trainings
507     Teachers Trained
351     Teachers Active in the Program

23 PARTICIPATING SCHOOLS

4    Middle Schools

4    High Schools

28
Family Dinners

3,343
Family Members Attending



FINANCIAL REPORT

Corporations:            $163,255.25
Foundations:             $268,600.00 
Individuals:               $308,830.01
Other Revenue:          $2,295.10 
TOTAL INCOME:        $742,977.36

41.6%

36.1%

22.0%

0.3%

65.5%

19.2%

15.3%

On June 30th, 2018 the HOME WORKS! Board of Directors approved a change in accounting 
methods from cash to accrual which resulted in a reclassification of committed donations.

THE RANDOMIZED CONTROLLED TRIAL STUDY IN REVIEW
 

In 2017, Concentric Research (Drs. Lauren Scher and Sherri Lauver) began a randomized controlled 
trial (RCT) study of HOME WORKS! – the gold standard of evaluation. The RCT was funded by the 
Institute of Education Sciences at the U.S. Department of Education for a short-duration, low-cost 
study to measure our program’s impact on students in 11 Title I elementary schools in St. Louis 
Public Schools. The RCT offered a peek into what is possible for this intervention.

The RCT study found that:

 Teachers overwhelmingly reported positive 
benefits to participating in home visits.

 HOME WORKS! showed potential for 
impacting chronic absenteeism (students 
missing 10% or more school days).

HOME WORKS! learned that: 

 The first year of program implementation 
is difficult in low-performing,  
high-need schools.

 Parents need more specific strategies to 
use at home to increase the academic 
achievement of their children.

 Parent and family engagement has a 
greater impact when it is embedded  
in schools.

Administration:            $156,382.90
Fundraising:                           $124,977.64
Program:                    $533,828.39 
TOTAL EXPENSES:       $815,188.93 

INCOME

Corporations

Foundations

Individuals

Other Revenue

EXPENSES

Administration

FundraisingProgram

Source: Kerber, Eck, & Braeckel Independent Auditor’s Report dated June 30, 
2018. HOME WORKS! meets all charity standards of the Better Business Bureau.

HOME WORKS! has made impactful changes 
to our program as the result of the RCT, and we 
look forward to continuing our research to build 
the strongest possible program for our students.



DONORS

$50,000  and Up

Susan Butler
Amy & Jeff Call
Centene Charitable  
  Foundation

$25,000 - $49,999

Emerson Charitable 
  Trust
Express Scripts  
  Foundation
Tilles Foundation

$15,000 - $24,999

Dana Brown  
  Charitable Trust
Great Rivers  
  Confluence  
  Foundation
Pettus Foundation
Philpott Family  
  Foundation
Saigh Foundation
The Mildred,  
  Herbert & Julian 
  Simon Foundation

$10,000 - $14,999

Employees  
  Community Fund  
  of Boeing St. Louis
Interco Charitable  
  Trust
Pershing Charitable  
  Trust
Herman T. & Phenie R. 
  Pott Foundation

$5,000 - $9,999

AT&T
Bland Family  
  Foundation
E. Reuben and  
  Gladys Flora Grant  
  Charitable Trust
Mary Ranken Jordan & 
Ettie A. Jordan Charitable 
  Foundation
Estelle W. & Karen 
  S. Kalish Fund
William A. Kerr  
  Foundation
Ellen & Joseph 
  Kraichely
Stanley and Lucy  
  Lopata Charitable 
  Foundation

Noemi & Michael Neidorff
Perkins Malo  
  Hunter Foundation
Cleaves and Mae  
  Rhea Foundation
Mary Pat & Tom  
  Santel
St. Louis  
  Philanthropic 
  Organization
The Norman J.  
  Stupp Foundation 
Trio Foundation of  
  St. Louis
The Tromblee  
  Foundation

$2,500 - $4,999

Dot Foods, Inc.
Enterprise Holdings  
  Foundation
Miriam Wilhelm & Eric 
  Friedman
Greater St. Louis Book  
  Fair
Rubin Family Foundation
The Service Bureau  
  Foundation

$1,000 - $2,499

Mary Achs
Air Products and 
  Chemicals, Inc.
John Arenberg
Steven Arenberg
Susan Arenberg
Tom Arenberg
Joseph M. Arndt  
  Foundation
Noah & Tamara Arnow 
  Fund
Arthur & Marian Auer 
  Philanthropic Fund
Sherry & Jeff Bates
J.B. Berland  
  Foundation
Harriet D.  
  Blickenstaff
Cynthia Brinkley
Latashuia Browning
Barbara  
  Bushman- 
  Goodman
Clemence S.  
  Lieber Foundation
DCA Family  
  Foundation
Victor & Selene  
  deLiniere  
  Charitable  
  Foundation

Don & Susannah 
  Danforth Family 
  Fund
First Bank
Florence Heiman 
  Charitable Trust
Sam & Marilyn Fox Family 
  Foundation
Bettie Gershman
Melanie & Jason 
  Goins
Nan Kalish  
  Goodman & Allan  
  J. Goodman
Dennis Grousosky
Esley Hamilton
Suzanne & Tom  
  Hough
Robert Wood  
  Johnson  
  Foundation
Peggy & Lee Kaplan
Kings Point Capital  
  Management
Carol & Ward Klein
Kuhn Foundation
The Kukla Family  
  Charitable Fund
Donna Moog &  
  Lenny Landsbaum
Edward & Thea  
  Lawton  
  Foundation
Leifer Family Fund
Sally & Ned  
  Lemkemeier
Diane Gershman 
  Levine
Randall Martin
Helen & John McKetta Jr.  
  Charitable Foundation
Pat Whitaker &  
  Dick Miles
Wade Rakes &  
  Nicholas T. Miller
MilliporeSigma Matched 
  Gift
Millstone  
  Foundation
Emily & Jamie Moog
Amy & Keith 
  Murphy
Peggy & Andy  
  Newman
Susie & Gordon 
  Philpott
Red Dog Hill Fund
Regions Bank
Sue Fischlowitz 
  & David Roberts
Benjamin Sandler
Dr. Julia K. Muller & 
  Earl Shreckengast

Peggy & Patrick Sly
Susan Block, Esq. & 
  Frieda E. Smith
Mary & Tom  
  Stillman
Susan & Drexel 
  Stith
Anne & Roger  
  Taylor
Wellington  
  Management  
  Company, LLP 

$500 - $999

Catherine & James  
  Berges
Jennifer Curtis
Joyce & Pat Duffy
Sara Epstein
Elizabeth & Jeff  
  Esserman
Alison Nichols  
  Ferring & John 
  Ferring
Fischer- 
  Bauer-Knirps  
  Foundation
The Will Flores  
  Fund
Ruth & John Grote
Kate & David  
  Hatfield
Jen & Tom Hillman
Michael E. Howard 
  Charitable Fund
Dr. Linda Shaw &  
  Bob Hughes
Suzanne & Steve  
  Kalish
Nancy Kalishman
Sally & Ken Katzif
Kerber, Eck, &  
  Braeckel
Kelly & Brent  
  Layton
Stacey & Rich 
  Liekweg
Leslie & Michael  
  Litwack
Roz & Charles  
  Lowenhaupt
Ray B. Marglous  
  Family Foundation
Joan & Mitchell  
  Markow
Patti Raber Max &  
  Ken Max
Tom Moog
Old Newsboys
Dolores K. &  
  Matthew G. Perlow



Mark Peterson & Ryia 
  Ross Peterson Family 
  Foundation
Post Holdings, Inc.
Drs. Miggie  
  Greenberg & 
  Andrew Rehfeld
Margaret Donnelly  
  & David Riedel
Sally & Terry 
  Schnuck
Dr. Ehab Kaiser  
  & Dalia Soliman
Dr. Carl & Elaine 
  Solomon
Heidi Veron
Jim Warlick
Carrie & Ross 
  Woolsey

$250 - $499

Drs. Karen & Kelvin 
  Adams
Scott Anderson
Michelle & Rick  
  Atkinson
Marilyn Averill
Ellen Banash
Maris Berg
Lisa Greening & 
  Sam Blumoff
Ellen & Bart Brnjac
Dr. Glenn Bynum
Dana Bynum
Sharon & Alonzo  
  Byrd, Jr.
Conrad Family 
  Charitable Fund
Margaret & Steve  
  Culver
Cheryl Adelstein &  
  Dan Davison
Christine & Myers  
  Dill
Inda Schaenen & 
  Michael Dee
Dr. Tim & Kim  
  Eberlein
Ellenwood Fund
Karen F. Evans
Fannie Mae  
  Matched Gift
Dr. Edward Fink
Dr. Sharon L.  
  Fitelson
Susan Andrews &  
  Sim Gardner
Susan K. & Paul 
  Goldberg
Judy & Mark  
  Goodman

Debbie &  
  John Greenberg
John H. Hart  
  Foundation
Stephanie Skylar  
  & Eric Hench
Tina & Dave Hilliard
Linda & Michael  
  Honigfort
Lisa Huck
Sandy Jaffe*
Kathy Conley Jones 
  & Michael Jones
Kahn Memorial  
  Trust
Buff Buffkin & Donn 
  Kleinschmidt
Susan Lammert
Dr. Sandra & Greg  
  Logan
Carolyn & Joseph  
  Losos
Hon. & Mrs.  
  Plummer Lott
Pam & John  
  Mandelker
Dr. Keith A. & Diana  
  J. Marty
Cathy Augustin  &  
  Michael Maskus
Alison Allman &  
  Robert McCoole
Heidi & Rob Meister
Monsanto Matched  
  Gift
Nina Needleman
Optimist Club of  
  Clayton
Dan Rottenberg
  Performing Arts  
  Foundation
Nina Shapiro Perl & 
  Peter Perl
Cheryl Polk
Dr. Sonya & Rev. 
  William Porter
Judy & Paul Putzel
Freda & Harry Rich
Tim Ricker
Judge Barb Wallace  
  & Ken  
  Rinderknecht
Mary & John  
  Risberg
Janet & Lee  
  Rodgers
George L. Roman
Varsha Rathod &  
  Willie Royal
Joan King & Kevin  
  Salwen
Barbara Sander

Lisa & Jeffrey  
  Schuchardt
Dr. Carter Smith
Drs. Richard Katz &   
  Stacey Smith
Courtney Starks
Nancy & Alan Stein
Dr. Christine Jacobs 
  & Hank Webber
James Welch
Christine & Jack  
  Williams

Up to $249

Anonymous - 2
Julie & Brice  
  Adamson
  The Adamson 
  Family
Suzanne Ahlf
Ellen & Steve Alper
AmazonSmile
Katherine & John 
  Anderson
Pam & Timothy 
  Anderson
Karen Aroesty
Vera Atkinson
Ted Baer
Wendy Bain
Mariann & Frank Baker
Patrick Banks
Sarah & Edward Barker
Carolyn & Don  
  Beimdiek
James Bell
Lise & Lee Bernstein
June Bierman
Dr. Gordon & Terry  
  Bloomberg
Denise & Robert  
  Bogard
Melody Noel & Jeff  
  Bonner
Alderman Jeffrey L.  
  Boyd
Suzie Broddon
Barbara Brooks
Shirley & Charles 
  Brown
Dr. Bob & Suzanne 
  Bruce
Thomas Bunn
Michael Butler
Juanita Bynum
Carol Perry Carvallo
Maggie Case
Denise Cavanaugh
Central Reform  
  Congregation
Tiffany Charles

Hedy Chang & Jack 
  Chin
Clark-Fox Family 
  Foundation
Dr. Bruce H. &  
  Betsy H. Cohen
Suzy & Jim  
  Cornbleet
Tom Corwin
Costco Wholesale
Mary Ellen  
  Cotsworth
Kathy & Joseph  
  Coyle
Debbie & Douglas 
  Craft
Laurie & Erick  
  Creach
Crushed Red
Heidi Currier
Thomas Currier
Nan Dabler
Colin Dale
Ann Daly
Kathy & Tom Day
Sue & Phil Dean
Sam Delson
Nancy Solomon  
  Desloge
Lee & Gene Deutsch
Sandra  
  Dew-Gainey
Carol & Jim  
  Donahue
Judy & Richard 
  Dubin
Marty Kaplan &  
  Bobby Duffy
Sandy & Dave  
  Dugan
Judge Jimmie & 
  Stacy Edwards
Robin & Jerry  
  Ehrlich
Jane Eiseman
Robert Etter &  
  Family
Ann & Charles 
  Eveker
Judith Andrews &  
  Anthony Falcone
Ruth Ann & 
  George  
  Featherson
Robin & Gary  
  Feder
Maxine Clark &  
  Bob Fox

*of blessed memory



DONORS

Up to $249 

Nancy & Byron  
  Francis
Roxie Frank
Enid  
  Weisberg-Frank 
  & Bruce Frank
Josh Franta
Lauren Fries
Carol Frohlichstein
Beth Gaby
Susan Galloway
Christy Marshall & 
   Michael Gans
Tara Brennan &  
  Nathan  
  Gardner-Andrews
Anna  
  Gardner-Andrews
Gail  
  Miller-Garnett & 
  Thomas Garnett
Barbara & Calvin 
  Gatch
Rabbi Everett & 
  Mary Gendler
Prue & Jeff  
  Gershman
Carla & Barry Giller
Jan Gines
Karen & David Glaser
Rita & Sanford 
  Goldman
Patricia & Kenneth  
  Goldman
Pat Doyle-Grace &  
  Pete Grace
Mark Greenspahn
Esther Lyss-Greenstein & 
  Harvey Greenstein
Rebecca & Jason 
  Growe
Eugenia Guilliams
Susan & Frank  
  Hackmann
Julie & Bill Hardt
Barbara Harris
Dr. Jana Haywood
Patricia & Kit 
  Heffern
Jessica Hentoff
Kelly Hiner
Deborah Holmes
Stephanie  
  Holzbauer
Kent Hornberger
Mary & Michael  
  Houlihan
Christie Huck
Holly Ingraham

Dr. Alicia Grace 
  Jackson
Marylen Mann & 
  Frank Jacobs
Jeane Jae
Wendy & Neil Jaffe
Lois Pierce & Terry 
  Jones
Barbara & Alan  
  Kahn
Graham W. Kalish 
Allan Kalish
Manning W. Kalish
Diane & John  
  Kalishman
Marie & Fred  
  Kaplowitz
Carole & Russell  
  Kirk
Max Klau
Erin Knese
Peggy Nehman &  
  Gary Kodner
Carmen Davis &  
  Steve Kratchman
Janet & Seymour  
  Krout
Carole & David  
  Lander
Phyllis & Ken  
  Langsdorf
Marjory & Donald  
  Larsen
Gloria & Art Lash
David Lauber
Courtney  
  Lauer-Myers
Leslee & Lewis Levey
Lois C. Levin
Christine Lindquist
LinkedIn Matched 
  Gift
Judge Arthur &  
  Adele Litz
Connie Lohr
William Luster
Jean & Cleopha  
 Maben
Annette & Alan  
  Mandel
Ann Mandelstamm
Cheryl & Hiram 
  Martin III
Devorah  
  Jacobson &  
  Margaret  
  Mastrangelo
Ann McClenahan
Gayle McClure
Mary Ann  
  McLaughin

Linda & Russ  
  McMillan
Susan Meltz
Katy Meyers
Sonny Buttar & Joe  
  Miller
Judy Miniace
Lana Minner
Yvonne Minor
Claire & Rob Moffatt
Rabbi Jack Moline
Jim Moog
Molly Moog
Sue & Bill Morris
Terry & Mike  
  Mulligan
Dr. Michael &  
  Susan Murphy
Kate & Peter Murphy
Bruce Murrie
Kathe & Jim Myer
Dr. Susan Nall
Fawn Chapel & Alan 
  Nemes
Dr. Chris Lee Nicastro
Sandra & Michael  
  Nicholson
Nancy & Aaron  
  Novack
Rabbi Hershey  
  Novack
Ethan Oetter
Oracle Matched Gift
Mary O’Reilly
Dr. Gwendolyn  
  Packnett
Steve Parks
Diane Wegmann &  
  Susan Patton
Elizabeth Petersen
Kathleen & William  
  Petersen
Laura Wilson 
  Phelan
Sandra Jackson  
  Phillips &  
  Augustus  
  Phillips, Jr.
Lindsay S. Monser  
  & Matthew  
  Philpott
Julie Plax
Vida Prince
Estie & Shelby Pruett
Jason Purnell
Queen Productions 
  LLC
Miriam Raskin
Dr. Gary & Marilyn  
  Ratkin
Leslie & Jacob  
  Reby

Scott Rechler
Lisa & Andy 
  Remack
Joann & Greg Rich
Linda Swaty &  
  Bruce Roger
Donna  
  Rogers-Beard
Nancy & Al Rose
Marlene Rosengarten
Barbara & Hugo 
  Rosenstein
Rosemary & Dick 
  Rosenthal
Lane & John  
  Rothschild
Andy & Bill Rubin
Jacquelyn Levin & 
    Michael Rubin
Jane & Jim Rubin
Fred Rusche
Gloria & Herman  
  Sampson
Craig Sandler
Diane & Harold  
  Sanger
Rabbi David  
  Saperstein
Joan & Jim Schiele
Christine & Matt  
  Schindler
Annie & Joe Schlafly
William Schmidt
Betsy & Jerry  
  Schmutz
Leanne & Harvey 
  Schneider
Schnucks eScrip
Tricia & Thad  
  Schuler
Eugene Scott
Dr. Kacy Seals
Erica Leisenring &  
  Bob Sears
Suzy Seldin
Dr. Don Senti
Alice Senturia
Clarissa & Tushin  
  Shah
Peter Shank
Gen. John &  
  Beverly Shaud
Judith Shaw
Barbara Shifrin
Dr. Sherm & Joan  
  Silber
Dr. Paul & Pat  
  Simons
Stacy & Greg  
  Siwak
Beth & Rod Slifer



Sharon Smith
Catherine &  
  William Smith
Rose-Lynn & Dan  
  Sokol
Ellen & Gary Soule
Lucie & Adam  
  Stanley
Erica Stearns
Patti & Fred  
  Steinbach
Tom Steinberg
Laurie L. & Bill M.  
  Stern
Joy Sterneck
Drs. Elizabeth 
  Chang & Peter
  Stiepleman
Dr. Kevin Stokes
Leslie Wright &  
  Brad Stoner
Constance & 
  Kenneth  
  Strawbridge
John Sweet
K. Erwin Switzer
Lisa & Bryan Tedder
Juanita Tillman
Betty Tobler
Barbara & David  
  Touchette
Ms. Kendra Minor  
  Vaughn
Kathleen & Pete  
  von Minden
Peggy Cohen Voss
Jonathan Vuylsteke
Patricia Wharton
Anne Williams
Chanakya Sethi &  
  Kevin Wilson
Julie & Tom Woods
Adrienne Eaglin &  
  Ada Woods
Dr. John A. & Sylvia  
  Wright
Steven Wright
Claire Wyneken
Linda Yatkeman
Marilyn Young
Lisa Orden Zarin &  
  Larry Zarin
Susanna Zerbe
Bob Zerby
Jack Zoller
Vivian Zwick

In-Kind Donations

Books for STL Kids
Evelyn Goldberg, Most Valuable
  Envelope Stuffer
Cecilia Yu

In Honor Of
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          Wendy Bain
          Ann & Charles Eveker
          Kate & David Hatfield
          Judy Miniace

Earl Shreckengast & Harriet 
Blickenstaff
          Buff Buffkin &  
          Donn Kleinschmidt

Susan Block
          Devorah Jacobson & 
          Margaret Mastrangelo

Christine & Myers Dill
          Lisa & Andy Remack 

Karen Evans
          Alderman Jeffrey L. Boyd

Karen Franta
          Josh Franta

Anna Gardner-Andrews
          Susan Andrews & Sim 
          Gardner
          Claire & Rob Moffatt

Nan Kalish Goodman & Allan J. 
Goodman
          Barbara & Hugo  
          Rosenstein

Eleanor Goodyear
          Melody Noel & Jeff Bonner

Graham Kalish
          Dr. Bob & Suzanne Bruce

Fred Lieber
          Beth Gaby

Amy Murphy
          Diane Wegmann &
          Susan Patton

Clarissa, Caden, and Chip Polk – 
My Personal Justice League 
          Cheryl Polk

TRIBUTES & MEMORIALS

Noemi & Michael Neidorff
          Wade Rakes &
          Nicholas T. Miller

Larry Bergreen & Jacqueline 
Philomeno
          Ellen Banash

Megen Warlick Silvey
          Jim Warlick

Shu Simon
          Carole & David Lander

In Memory Of

Kimberly Bardenhier Evans
          Susan Galloway

Ms. Ida & Savannah Holmes
          James Bell

Estelle Kalish
          Leanne & Harvey 
          Schneider

Ralph W. Kalish, Jr.
          Barbara & Calvin Gatch
          Graham W. Kalish

Ralph & Beverly Kalish
          Heidi Currier	
          Dr. Carter Smith

Joan Kishner
          Sue & Bill Morris

Robert Frankel Meyers
          Katy Meyers

Jerel D. Minor, Jr.
          Yvonne Minor

June Myers
          Thomas Bunn

Joe Ross
          Judy & Mark Goodman

Rosemary Stalcup
          Mary Achs



Dr. Kelvin Adams
Superintendent, St. Louis Public Schools
 
Jeff Bates
Kings Point Capital Management

Harriet Blickenstaff 
Retired PR Professional

Susan E. Block
Paule, Camazine & Blumenthal, P.C.

Latashuia Browning
MilliporeSigma 

Jennifer Curtis 
Citi

Myers Dill
Husch Blackwell LLP

Jeff Esserman – Board Chair
Ameren

Karen F. Evans 
Patrick Henry Elementary 
St. Louis Public Schools

Dr. Jana Haywood
Clyde C. Miller High School
St. Louis Public Schools

Lisa Huck
Dot Foods

Joe Kraichely – Board 
Treasurer
Enterprise Fleet Management

Jamie Moog 
Strategy & Marketing Advisor

Amy Murphy – Board Chair 
Emeritus
St. Louis Community Foundation

Dr. Chris Lee Nicastro
Retired Supt. and retired MO  
DESE Commissioner

Wade Rakes
Centene Corporation

Tom Santel 
Civic Progress

Earl Shreckengast 
Retired Nonprofit Executive

Susan Stith 
Cigna 

BOARD LIST STAFF LIST

Jo Ann Bateman – Program Leader
Kathryn Brayton – Administrative Assistant 
Donna Coble – Executive Director
Kathy Coyle – Data Manager 
Anna Gardner-Andrews – Program Leader 
Karen Kalish – Founder & CEO
Todd Killgore – Director of Operations
Lizzy Petersen – Grants Manager
Dr. Sonya Porter – Director of Program 
	  Operations 
Erica Stearns – Program Leader
Betty Tobler – Program Leader
Jonathan White – Program Leader 
Susanna Zerbe – Program Leader

“Emma Thomas – 7th Grader 
Frontier Middle, Wentzville

This year I was new to Frontier 
Middle and the public school 
system. I did not know many 
people or any of the teachers. 
My parents wanted to learn 
more about the school I went to 
and my teachers, so we signed 
up for HOME WORKS!. First, we 
went to a family dinner at school 
with some of the teachers at 
Frontier. My teachers and my 
parents got to talk in the gym 
about some information about 
my school while all the kids 
hung out near the gym. A few 
months later, my science teacher 
Mrs. Greiner and Coach Riva 
visited my house to talk about 
school. My parents and I got to 
talk casually about some of my 
interests including the Science 
Fair. Mrs. Greiner encouraged 
me to do the science fair – and 
I ended up winning 1st place at 
the regional level. This program 
helped my parents get clearer 
insight into what I was doing  
in school.

“



Guiding Principles

We believe that…

 All parents want the 
best for their children.

 Families play a key role 
in children’s life path.

 All children can learn.
 Learning creates 

opportunities.
 Individual differences 

must be respected.
 Open, honest 

communication  
is essential.

 A strengths-based 
perspective promotes 
respect, trust, and 
effective outcomes.

WHO WE ARE

Core Values

 Collaboration
 Continuous 
   Improvement
 Diversity
 Innovation
 Integrity
 Persistence
 Respect
 Transparency
 Trust

Vision
Every child makes 
the grade.

The HOME WORKS! 
Goals are to improve:

 School readiness
 Attendance 
 Classroom behavior
 Homework completion
 Academic achievement

…by preparing teachers 
to make home visits 
that build trust and 
relationships between 
teachers and families 
and help families know 
how to support learning 
at home.

Mission

The mission of HOME WORKS! The Teacher Home Visit Program is to partner 
families and teachers for children’s success.

Dianne Dymond – Principal  |  Stix Early Childhood Center, SLPS

There was a pre-school child who didn’t trust the teacher or the teacher 
assistant, and because of that he acted out in the classroom. The teacher 
went on the visit and built that relationship with that child and his family. After 
the home visit, he stopped having issues with his teacher and classmates. 
Now that behavior is under control, the child could start learning and become 
successful in his environment.

“
CEO & Founder Karen Kalish 
meeting a student at a HOME 
WORKS! family dinner,  
December 2018.

“
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